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September 9, 2010

The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E 
Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

The enclosed ordinance authorizes two leases that provide clinical space for the Seattle-King County Department of Public Health (DPH).  These leases have been finalized by the Real Estate Services Section of the Facilities Management Division on behalf of DPH.

Auburn Public Health Clinic 

This 10-year lease covers 8,500 square feet (s.f.) of space for clinic and related uses and consolidates two previous occupancies resulting in operational efficiencies, improved public service, and a net savings of $68,000 per year.  The previous occupancies included 4,020 s.f. located in an older, inadequate county-owned building located at 100 Auburn Avenue; and  5,040 s.f. of expired lease space located at 126 Auburn Avenue.

Rent for this new facility is set for 5 years at $24 /s.f. ($17,000 per month); and $26.88/s.f. ($19,040 per month) for the second 5 years.  The landlord will fund all tenant improvements.  The King County workforce will maintain the new facility as they have at the previous locations.

Landlord

M4 LLC, a Washington Limited Liability Corporation
 

Premises

8,500 square feet located at 901 Auburn Way North, Auburn, WA 
Date        

September 1, 2008, subject to King County Council approval

Term


Ten (10) years 

Rent

Years 1-5, $17,000 per month; years 6-10 $19,040 per month

Operating Expenses
Tenant pays its prorata share of all operating expenses (NNN lease)

Downtown Public Health Clinic

This lease maintains the Seattle-King County downtown clinic in the Lynn Trust Building where it has operated for over the past decade.  The proposed 10-year lease includes the entire building consisting of 25,497 s.f.  This building houses several important services including: Children with Special Health Care Needs (CSHCN); the Downtown Family Medicine (DFM) Child Health Clinic; Interpreter Services, Travel Clinic; Refugee Screening; and the Women, Infants and Children (WIC) nutrition program.  The rent is set at $24/s.f. ($50,994 per month) with incremental annual increases.  The landlord will fund an upgrade of all restrooms, front-door security grills, and an HVAC upgrade, as well as provide a tenant improvement allowance of $509,940 ($20/s.f.) and a refurbishment allowance in year six of $165,731 ($6.50/s.f.). 


Landlord

The Elizabeth Lynn Trust
Premises

25,497 square feet located at 2124 4th Avenue, Seattle WA

Date        

December 15, 2010, subject to King County Council approval

Term


Ten (10) years with one Five (5) year renewal option
Rent

$50,994 per month ($24.00 PSF) increasing $0.65 PSF per year

Operating Expenses
Tenant pays any increase in expense over the first lease year (Base Year)

Approval of both leases will allow for continued delivery of important public health services.  Should you have any questions, please contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630, or Dr. David Fleming, Director, Seattle-King County Department of Public Health, at 206-263-8695.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council  

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget and Office of Strategic 
    Planning and Performance Management

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive

    Services (DES)
Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES

Steve Salyer, Manager, Real Estate Services Section, FMD, DES

Bob Thompson, Leasing Supervisor, Real Estate Services, FMD, DES
Dr. David Fleming, Director, Seattle-King County Department of Public Health (DPH)

Ben Leifer, Chief Administrative Officer, DPH

